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A special workshop for blessed families and matching candidates was held in Kyiv, Ukraine, on 

November 23-24. Mr. Franz Kerschbaummayr, the coordinator of first-generation Blessings for 

the Europe/Middle East region’s Blessed Family Department, came from Italy to lead the 

workshop. 

Around 50 participants attended the workshop, listening to the presentations and taking part in 

question-and-answer sessions. 

Mr. Kerschbaummayr also visited two of our family centers, did Hoon Dok Hwe with members, 

and communicated with them. Participants said afterward that it was very useful to hear about 

improving communication with one’s partner and how we as blessed families can keep our 

movement’s traditions. 



The many practical exercises that we did in pairs helped us to reflect on why we joined the 

movement, what we expect from each other in the family and how we feel love. Of special 

value were Mr. Kerschbaummayr’s personal testimonies about following True Parents, 

receiving the Blessing and the “Mission Butterfly” project. 

On behalf of the Ukrainian community, we are very grateful to Mr. Kerschbaummayr for his 

investment in educating blessed families.  

 


